
 

 
Dear Parents and students, 
 
This term has flown past and the students have been working 
extremely hard in their lessons. I am very impressed with the 
feedback I have received from both our form tutors and 
subject staff regarding Year 7 forms. In this newsletter we 
would like to share with you some of the wonderful 
achievements of our Year 7 students and our interform 
competitions. Mr Baglan has done an amazing job leading the 
interform competitions, by organising the form board and 
Christmas Jumper competitions. 
 
 
 
Last Friday we had an amazing time, judging the Christmas 
jumpers and we enjoyed the Christmas music and cheer as we 
visited each form. We were met with mince pies, lots of other 
food,Christmas hats and songs. Mr Baglan, Ms Wilding and I had 
an extremely challenging time trying to decide who the winner 
should be !  
 
 
 
This year alone Year 7 have accumulated 35570 achievement points, and we have had 32 
students who have been awarded over 220 points each so far this year! A special mention to 
the top student in the Year group who achieved the most 
points this year :  
Paige Stoddart 
Zuzanna Misiewicz 
Felix Kalensky 
 
 
 
 
Well done to the 96 students who have had 100% attendance in the year group, if students 
have been away with Covid this does not affect their attendance figure. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Faculty awards 
Congratulations to the following students 
for being awarded the Faculty Award for 
showing one of Haydon school’s core 
values. 
 
 
Faculty        ​                           ​Name of student   ​                   ​             Core Value 
 
Art ​                                         Zoe Sharples                                          Excellence 
Design and Technology​         Dimitrina Grazhdani                                Excellence 
Geography    ​                         Adam Read                                             Excellence 
History     ​                               Felix Kallensky                                        Excellence 
Spanish  ​                                Dimitrina Grazhdani   and Musa Tabibi   Excellence 
Italian   ​                                   Daniel Genov                                          Excellence 
Learning Support  ​  Taylor Dimmock , Archie Jefferies and Elisha Munir  Excellence 
Music            ​            Elsie Dorricott                                                           Excellence 
PE         ​                    Zion Abbas                                                              Excellence 
REP ​                         Matilda Heaton                                                       Perseverance 
Theatre studies ​       Lewis James                                                            Respect 
English​  Khaled Imran Ali , Beyonce Jones, Musa Tabibi , Jessica Burgin 
Excellence 
English ​                     Isaiah Wright                                                        Perseverance  
Maths​                        Lakshmithaa Chandrashekaran Paige Stoddart    Excellence 
English     ​                 Daniel Genov  and Katie Greaves                          Respect 
English    ​              Holly Johnson Balkwill                                            Perseverance 
Science ​Daniel Genov ,Adam Read  and Yasmin Waezi 
Kindness/Excellence 
Science    ​Felix Kalenskyy , Aishani Goel, Zuzanna Misiewicz ,                 Excellence 
Science                  ​Renaisa Saratkar                                      Excellence/ Community 
 
 
Hegarty Maths  
All students should have been given details to the PIXL Times 
tables App by their maths teacher or form tutor. Please 
encourage them to practice using the app. Any questions please 
direct your child  to their Maths teacher. 
 



 
Students who has answered the most questions correctly: 
Faris Asiri 7HAC  
Elisha Munir 7EPW  
 
Congratulations to the following forms  who answered the most 
questions correctly: 
7IOT  
7HAC 
 

 
Bedrock English 

Top 3 performing students last month​:  

​​​Nana Amo AMO-DAKO 7IOT 

Isabella TANUSHI - 7CLF 

Jayanee SASEENTHIRAN - 7SRM 

Congratulations to the following forms  who answered the most questions correctly: 

​​7HAC 

7IOT 

7EDM 

Form Tutor Awards - Student of the Term 
 
 

Form Forename Surname Reason Forename Surname Reason 

       

EDM Nath Ryan 
Respect and 
community Lakshmithaa 

Chandrasekar
an 

Excellence and 
community 

SHM Daniel Genov Excellence Chloe Oliveira Kindness and Respect 

EPW Nikhil Menon 
Kindness and 
Respect Aishani Goel Excellence and Respect 

SRM Dylan Puckett Excellence Elsie Dorricott Excellence and Respect 

IOT Ilyas Hussein 
Kindness and 
Respect Paige Stoddart Excellence 

SGL Yagiz Kahraman Perseverance Daisy Smith Excellence 



 
 
 
Results of our Christmas interform competitions  
In order  to encourage a competitive spirit  we have asked forms to compete against 
each other on achievements points, attendance and form competitions . 
 
I am pleased to announce the following: 
 
The form with most achievement points are    7 IOT 
The form with the least behaviour points  are  7 EPW 
The form with the best attendance is               7 SGL 
 
Interform Board Competition 
 
Ist   APD  
2nd SGL 
3rd  SAN 
 
 
Christmas Jumpers 
 
Ist   7SGL  
2nd 7SAN 
3rd  7OT and APD 
 
 
The overall winners this term are  
 
Ist   7SGL  
2nd 7APD 
3rd  7CLF 
 
 
 

HAC Arthur Hutchinson 
Excellence and 
Community Himaalie Peiris 

Excellence and 
Perseverance 

APD Fox Swyer Perseverance Niamh Henry Excellence 

CLF Felix Kalenskyy 
Excellence and 
Respect Isabella Tanushi Perseverance 

SAN Tim Bilc 
Kindness and 
Respect Ella Williams Kindness and Respect 



Covid 
I would like to thank parents for 
ensuring that their child comes to 
school with a  mask everyday, as this 
has reduced the amount of masks that 
Mr Baglan and I are issuing in the 
morning and has kept everyone safe. 
Please can I ask that you ensure your 
child has sanitiser as well and continue 
to notify the school if your child has 
tested positive for covid at the earliest 
opportunity.  
Contacting staff  
 
If you have a query regarding a subject 
please contact the subject staff directly 
rather than the form tutor . Please see 
link  for staff email addresses. 
https://www.haydonschool.com/page/?title=Sta
ff+List&pid=47 
 
Email is a more effective method to 
communicate with staff and it's 
important that any appointments must 
be made if possible outside of school 
time and with as much notice as 
possible given to the school. Students 
must be escorted and met by parents 
at the school gate.Staff will respond 
within 48 hours of the initial 
communication. 
 
Messages from Year 7 Form 
Tutors  
 
IOT 
Well done to 7IOT form! It has been a 
great first term for the students; they 
made new friends and started 
developing skills and abilities in 
various subjects as well as in many 
extracurricular activities. I would like to 
thank my form students for their hard 

work and the great number of 
achievement points they achieved 
throughout the first term (1st position)! 
I would also like to thank them for the 
wonderful jumper they designed for me 
(3rd position). I am so proud of you! I 
would also like to thank the parents for 
their support! The students deserve a 
break and an enjoyable time during 
Christmas. Happy Christmas and a 
Happy New Year to everyone!  
 
 
EPW 
Well, that’s a wrap. First term over. 
First off, well done! ​Huge​ well done. 
Within the space of a few months, I 
have seen many of you grow and learn 
and begin to realise your voice in this 
school, at a rather peculiar and 
uncertain time. But you’re doing great. 
May it continue, may you rest well over 
the holiday and I send my best wishes 
to you and your family for a calm New 
Year’s. See you in 2021!  
 
CLF 
It has been a great first term for 7CLF         
with many good friendships being     
formed and all the students working      
hard so that they have received many       
positive achievement points for their     
effort, perseverance and kindness.    
Many students have joined after     
school clubs, others got involved in      
photography or making ‘thank you     
cards’ competitions. Together, in    
PSHE, we have learnt and discussed      
dental health and drugs, both topics of       
great importance to our students. For      
Christmas decorations the students    
have designed and made a huge      
mural of ‘Auntie Shagufta!’ their own      
funny version of Santa and even      

https://www.haydonschool.com/page/?title=Staff+List&pid=47
https://www.haydonschool.com/page/?title=Staff+List&pid=47


missed one of their morning breaks to       
work on the mural together. It has       
been a joy to see such a cooperative        
spirit develop spontaneously. The form     
has also worked together on a      
‘surprise’ Christmas jumper for me     
which I will treasure for many years to        
come. Finally, I would like to thank all        
the parents of my form for their support        
and kindness which has been an      
invaluable help on countless    
occasions. 
 
SAN 
 
You have all been terrific! Each and 
every one of you, brings a uniqueness 
to our form. This term, we have been 
working effectively as a team to create 
a superb form board and my christmas 
jumper. I’ve been so impressed by the 
commitment you have all made in 
making our form class a positive and 
inspiring place to learn and grow. 
During our PSHE sessions, we have 
understood key issues and discussed 
current affairs. Now it’s time for a well 
deserved break. See you all in 2021.  
 
SHM 
Well Done 7SHM …. You have made it 
to the end of term. It has been a busy 
one jam packed with lots of things to 
do. Many of you have attended extra 
curricular activities. Many of you 
contributed to working on the form 
board and adding information about 
yourselves. You are growing in your 
personalities and it is great getting to 
know more about each one of you day 
by day. 7SHM has been great in 
participating in PSHE and discussions. 
I was so impressed with the science 
projects you all did and excellent effort 

was put into those. Many of you have 
worked hard and attained many 
achievement points. It was lovely to 
see the effort made to design the 
Christmas jumper for me with blue 
tinsel, the Haydon slogan and reindeer 
added on there and everyone’s names 
on it. I loved it so thank you very much 
for all the hard work.  
I am proud of you all 7SHM. Now it is 
time to have a well earned break. 
Have a wonderful Christmas and a 
Happy New Year. I look forward to 
seeing you all in 2021. 
 
SRM 
 
We had a great time working together 
on the form board, Christmas 
decorations and designing a Christmas 
jumper. We decorated the class with 
paper made snowflakes, a Christmas 
tree and  few decorations. It was great 
to see students coming up with ideas 
to design the Christmas jumper.  
I am proud to say that our form is one 
of those with top attendance. 
Well done 7SRM for all your hardwork 
and effort during this term. We hope 
you all have a wonderful Christmas 
and see you all in 2021​. 
 
HAC 
It has been a busy first term at 
secondary school for 7HAC who have 
undoubtedly made positive 
impressions on their teachers.  During 
this term 7HAC have shown their 
commitment to excellence through 
successfully answering the most 
questions correctly not only on Hegarty 
Maths but on Bedrock too.  In addition 
to this, all form members have 
showcased their creativity through the 



concept behind our form notice board 
and their outstanding 3D science 
projects on cells​ ​which received a 
mention in the school newsletter. 
Throughout this term all members of 
the form have shown unwavering 
perseverance and comradery during 
what has been an unusual time at 
school for us all. I wish you all a well 
deserved break and an enjoyable 
Christmas holiday.  
 
 
SGL 
We have been getting in the festive 
spirit by making origami snowflakes to 
decorate our form room and working 
together to design and make a 
Christmas Jumper. All of the designs 
submitted were fun and ambitious. We 
decided to go with a Grinch themed 
jumper as we loved the moral of the 
Grinch story; Christmas is all about 
family and togetherness, not just 
presents! I am so proud of the effort 
7SGL put in during form and after 
school. We had great fun, cutting felt, 
colouring and sewing whilst listening to 
Christmas songs. 
As a form, we have been awarded lots 
of positive achievement points which is 
amazing to see and we are in 
competition for the top spot! 
During form time, we have continued 
our weekly discussions of current 
events after watching Newsround and 
have focussed on Human rights in 
PSHEE. 
Next term we will be reading a book 
together as a form​. 
 
APD 
The form have had a great half term 
leading up to the Christmas break. The 

form designed their own form board 
and won the inter form competition. It 
was great to see the ideas, effort and 
teamwork put into this, so well done to 
all involved. 
The form then had to design a 
Christmas jumper for myself. The 
students involved in this created a 
great design, and they got to see me 
showcase this with a catwalk! 
The students are all in need and 
deserve a break and I really hope they 
all have a wonderful time over 
Christmas. 
Message from the Year 
Team 
 
Message from the Mr 
Gosling 
We reach the end of your first full term 
at Haydon School. We have been 
delighted with the progress you have 
made in very challenging times. You 
all deserve a great Christmas and we 
wish all our students and their families 
a very happy Christmas and peaceful 
new year.  
 
Message from Mr Baglan 
and Mrs Hitchman 
 
Well done Year 7 we have enjoyed this 
term and we look forward to the New 
Year, where hopefully we will be back 
to normal and extra curricular activities 
will start again ! 
We hope you enjoy your Christmas 
holidays and we have thoroughly 
enjoyed the last few weeks and all the 
community spirit you have all shown 
Happy Christmas and Happy New 
Year 


